Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 8, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Selby Library – Jack J. Geldbart Auditorium, 1331 1st Street, Sarasota, Florida 34236
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public information meeting regarding improvements to US 41 from Browning Street to 11th Street in Sarasota County. The public meeting is from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 8, 2016 at the Selby Library Jack J. Geldbart Auditorium, 1331 1st Street, Sarasota, Florida 34236. FDOT will hold this meeting to give interested persons the opportunity to talk one-on-one with staff and make comments about the project.
The project includes resurfacing the roadway; improving drainage; installing highway lighting, curb and gutter; constructing sidewalk, and new signing and pavement markings. The $6.2 million project begins late September and completion is expected in summer 2017.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jamie Schley, (863)519-2573, Jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, (863)519-2573, Jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. FDOT developed this meeting in compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and related statutes. FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. People requiring special accommodations pursuant to the Americans with Disability Act of 1990 or people that require translation services (free of charge) at the meeting should contact: Jamie Schley, (863)519-2573, Jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Lauren Hatchell, Media Relations Group on behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation, (941)708-4418, lauren.hatchell@dot.state.fl.us.
